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Community News Contributions Gratefully Accepted 

P.O. Box 3, Murrabit 3579              Phone: 03 5457 2205  

Website: www.murrabit.com.au 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/whats-on-in-murrabit 
 

Murrabit Advancement Association Inc.   
Email: murrabit1@bigpond.com 

Murrabit Community News 

An inaugural Frocktober event was held in Murrabit on 31 
October with over 120 people frocking up to raise funds   
for the Ovarian Cancer Research Foundation. The night 
was organised by Julie Madden supported by the Murrabit 
and District Lions Club. The November market followed 
on 2 November and it was glorious weather as we 
celebrated the market’s 47th anniversary. A weaving 
workshop ran by the Kerang Neighbourhood House on 
Sunday 3 November saw 18 ladies weaving away the 
afternoon under the tutorship of Kerang artist, Mel Lane.  
Frocks were out again on Tuesday 5 November for the 
Melbourne Cup Day Luncheon at the hall. This was 
hosted by the Ladies of Murrabit Arts and Culture Group 
and about 50 punters frocked up and came along for a fun 
afternoon.  
The Murrabit Family Hub was a hive of activity on 9 
November when a Party in a Paint Box art workshop was 
held. 15 ladies came along and enjoyed a fun afternoon 
creating 15 colourful masterpieces. 
Remembrance Day was marked with a service at the 
Murrabit Cenotaph remembering the 19 men from 
Murrabit & District who didn’t return to our community 
following World War I and II. Lest we forget. 
Coming up is the last Murrabit Market for the year. This 
will be held on 7 December 2024. Weather permitting a 
fella in a big red suit will make an appearance. Variety of 
market stalls. Live music by Jimmy Johnson. Breaky, 
morning tea and lunch by our community groups. Stall 
bookings to www.murrabit.com.au/market,  
email murrabit1@bigpond.com or Phone 5457 2205. 

Little Library 
Murrabit Book Club and Murrabit Promotions Committee 
worked together with the Murrabit Men’s Shed to create 
a Little Library for Murrabit. The new Little Library is at 
the front door of Busy Bees of Murrabit and holds a small 
collection of novels and children’s books. Copies of the 
Murrabit newsletter and Murrabit Community Phone 
Book are also available from this location. Drop by and 
check it out! This Little Library was funded through the 
Gannawarra Shire Council’s Community Grants 
Program.  

Pictured is Murrabit Book Club’s Jeanette Coulter 
and Murrabit Promotion Committee President, Kylie 
Leahy. 
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Party in a Paint Box Workshop 
15 ladies attended a Party in a Paint Box art workshop 
on Saturday 9 November at the Murrabit Family Hub and 
created 15 colourful master pieces. The workshop was 
possible due to flood recovery funding received by 
Murrabit Playgroup Inc from the Gannawarra Community 
Resilience Committee. 
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Melbourne Cup Day Fun 
The Murrabit Hall was the place to be on Melbourne Cup Day 
for anyone looking for a fun, relaxed family-friendly day out. 
Locals enjoyed a lovely day of fashion, fine food, laughs and 
cheering home that winning horse. We had 50 guests of all 
ages dressed in their finest race day attire, matched with 
beautiful hats, fascinators and accessories. Plenty of bright 
colours were on show, as per the tradition of Cup day. There 
was plenty of green, red, yellow and florals amongst the 
crowd. 

Jeanette Coulter, as always, ran the sweeps, keeping 
everyone entertained and very excited when their horse came 
home a winner. The race was shown on the big TV, and we all 
cheered on our horses. Thank you to Jeanette for doing such 
a fabulous job. A couple of our young guests went home with 
a considerable amount of winnings in their pockets. 
The food was also a winner for the day. Each guest bought 
along a plate to share and the banquet was certainly fitting for 
the occasion, with a beautiful array of food. 
Our MC Jodie Hartley entertained the crowd with some cup 
day facts, history and stories prior to announcing the fashion 
winners of the day, thanks to our judge Sharon. Lady of the 
Day recipient was the beautiful Pat Fisher, who received a 
lovely gift from Busy Bees of Murrabit. 
Junior Racegoer this year was awarded to our two littlest and 
cutest attendees Gus Monk and Elanor O’Grady. Best Hat 
went to Karen Maher, and special mentions were awarded to 
Preet and Melva. 
Our raffle was a beautiful gift hamper, filled with goodies, 
supplied by Busy Bees, and the lucky winner was Zara 
Williams. The second prize in the raffle went to Codie Laursen 
and third prize to Melva Lane. Lucky door prize was won by 
Sadie Spitty. 
The event was run by the Ladies of Murrabit Arts and Culture 
Group in conjunction with the Murrabit Promotions Committee. 
With special thanks to the Murrabit Hall Committee for the use 
of the venue. All money raised on the day will go towards 
future events in Murrabit. 
Thank you to everyone who came along. I’m sure all the 
Ladies, 
Gents and 
Children all 
had a 
wonderful 
time. Next 
year we 
would like to 
see a few 
more of our 
local fellas 
come along, 
it is a great 
day out. 

The Small Weaving session was held at the Murrabit Hall 
on Sunday 3 November. The workshop was conducted 
by local artist, Mel Lane Pitto (Riverside Creative Studio), 
and was well supported with 18 ladies coming together to 
learn the basics of weaving to make a small item to take 
home - there were baskets, wall hangings, necklaces and 
earrings created - which all looked fabulous. Thank you 
to the Kerang Neighbourhood House for organising this 
workshop for our community.  
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The Frocktober event ended up being held at the Murrabit 
Complex as it outgrew the Golf Clubrooms and then the 
Murrabit Hall. More  than 120 ended up attending! Guest 
speaker was Cindy Boyd from the Kerang District Health 
Oncology team. Main course was catered for by the Murrabit 
of Ladies Art and Culture Group who put on a wonderful 
cold meat and salad spread. The group also plated up the 
huge range of desserts provided by the Lions Club. We 
couldn’t help but take heaps of photos of the amazing food!! 
Well done to all involved. 

Frocktober Success 
On behalf of the Murrabit Lions Club and our Frocktober 
Committee, we would like to express our gratitude for 
your kind and generous donations into Julie Madden’s 
Ovarian Cancer Research Foundations Fundraiser. The 
evening was a great success totalling $10,657.18 which 
included online donations and the total of the evening’s 
event. These funds will help the Ovarian Cancer 
Research Foundation in early Detection, Prevention, 
Treatment and management of recurring cancers. 
Please accept this as our Personal Thankyou in 
contributing to this fundraiser’s success.  
Julie Madden, Lyn Madden, Pattie McDonald and the 
Murrabit & District Lions Club.  
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Men’s Shed is held 1:30pm to 4pm Sundays  
or join us for a cuppa and chat at 3pm 

 
The Men’s Shed has funding for social gatherings from 
October to December and these special activities are 
advertised in this newsletter on page 8. 
The Men’s Shed sets up for each Murrabit Market - all 
welcome to come along and help out - meet at the Lions 
Park at 9am on the Friday morning - next set-up is Friday 6 
December. A market stall will also be held at the December 
market. We love having new people join us for any 
activities so please feel welcome to come along at anytime. 
Membership fees for the 2024/25 year are $35 to cover 
insurance costs and can be paid by dropping into the ‘shed’ 
on a Sunday.  
Contact: Stephen O’Donoghue, Secretary 0418 577 238. 
Facebook - Murrabit Men’s Shed 

Murrabit Accessible Defibs - Snake 
Bite Kits included 
24 hour accessible defib machines are mounted 
externally next to the kitchen door at the Murrabit 
Hall and at the door to the  Murrabit Men’s Shed.  
These life saving machines are available to 
anyone in an emergency. 

Murrabit Book club  
Book Club meets on the third Tuesday of the month at 8pm, 
usually in member’s homes. New members welcome. Please 
contact Jeanette Coulter 5457 2331 for more information. 

Busy Bees of Murrabit 
 

Community owned and operated gift shop and visitor centre, 
Gonn Avenue, Murrabit (part of the Murrabit  Market Office 
Complex).  
Open Murrabit Market mornings 9am to 12:30pm. Keep up to 
date by giving our  Murrabit Promotions Facebook page a 
LIKE 

Murrabit Rec Reserve 
The Murrabit Recreation Reserve is managed by a DECCA 
appointed committee of management. Hiring enquiries to Terry 
Morton President 0409 692 630 or Stephen O’Donoghue 
Secretary 0418 577 238. 
Camping enquiries to Terry.  

KERANG TO ECHUCA BUS SERVICE 
1st Tuesday & 3rd Friday of each month 

Timetable, Bus stops & Fares 
8am - Departs Kerang Railway Station -  
8.25am - Departs Murrabit Hall  
8.45am - Departs Koondrook Hall (side)  
9.05am - Departs Cohuna Hall (rear)   
10.15am - Arrives Echuca CBD 
2pm - Departs Echuca CBD for the return service 
One-way, part way and non-concession fares are also available. 
No bookings necessary. Tickets available from the driver and 
allow for free transport on Echuca buses whilst there.  
For more information, please call Public Transport Victoria on 
1800 800 007. 

MURRABIT NEWSLETTER DETAILS  

If you are not already receiving this free community 

newsletter via email, please send us your email address 

so that we can add you to our email list.  

The monthly editions of this newsletter are also available 

from our website:  

www.murrabit.com.au/murra-bit-a-news 

Deadline for articles for upcoming edition is  

THURSDAY 12 DECEMBER 2024 

Information can be emailed to murrabit1@bigpond.com, 

delivered or posted through our door.  

Community interest info is free.  Advertise from $10. 

 Murrabit Hall 
Bookings to NDCH 
Community Care  
(03) 4429 1900   

A great way to socialise and 
enjoy a home-cooked two-
course meal for just $10.  

MURRABIT MARKET CLEAN UP  ROSTER 2024/25 

December - Murrabit Tennis Club 

January - Murrabit Tennis Club 

WANTED – CLEANER 
The Murrabit Public Hall is looking for a cleaner. This is a paid 
position requiring 2 – 3 hours per month. The Hall is usually 
cleaned after each market and again after a function. For more 
information contact Neil Hopkins (Pres) 0409 830 641 or 
Jeanette Coulter (sec) 0458 572 331. 

Murrabit Football Netball Club 
The Football Club Annual General Meeting was held in the 
first week of November.  
Our office bearers for 2025 are: President – Ross Stanton, 
Senior Vice President – Nathan Henry; Junior Vice 
President – Josh Bray; Treasurer – Daniel Nethercote; 
Secretary – to be confirmed. 
We were really thrilled to welcome Simon Ettershank and 
Peter McDonald to the committee - we know that they will 
be a huge asset to the club. 
But the appointment that really got everyone excited (and 
breathing a sigh of relief) was when Rowan McKerrow said 
he would take on the position of Lord of the Kitchen for 
another year. It’s a tough but critical position and Row has 
done an outstanding job for a number of years now. 
On the playing side of things, we have made six excellent 

signings of new players for next year with a 
couple more to be finalised soon hopefully.  
Training will kick off soon and senior coach 
Jack is hoping to have four training runs prior 
to Christmas. 
The Golden Rivers League will go ahead with 
all six teams intact for 2025, with the draw 
being finalised at the moment. 

Murrabit & District Heritage Group Inc 
Notice of Annual General Meeting to be held at the Murrabit 
Market Office on Monday 1 December 2024, 7:30pm. Come 
along and celebrate the success of the Murrabit Township 
Centenary and other 2024 achievements. Supper provided.  
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Hum n Strum Music                  
We had a second trip over to Cohuna at the end of last 
month to be part of a musical afternoon fundraiser at the 
Uniting Church Hall which involved ourselves, The Gay 
Charmers and a band from Cohuna. Each group performed 
two sets of 5/6 of their own songs and we joined in as each 
of the other groups played. There was a good crowd and 
they really appreciated the 3 different types of music 
played throughout the afternoon. 
Our November performance is at Northaven this week. We 
haven’t been there for quite a while so it should be good 
fun. And on Dec 4th our final performance this year will be 
at Murrayhaven, one of our favourite places to play. 
Our regular Wednesday sessions are very informal, great 
fun and with a very nice afternoon tea. You don’t need to 
play an instrument, you just have to like music! So if you’d 
like to pop in every now and then and maybe sing along, 
we’d love you to join us!. 
We meet at the Murrabit Golf Club from 2- 4pm. We have 
15 in our group and guitars, ukuleles, banjo (occasionally), 
keyboard, drum, tambourines and Maggie’s whistles and 
bells are our instruments of choice (as well as our voices). 
But there’s room for more! And for those who are like 
performing we also play once a month at different spots 
around the district. 
We will be taking a break over the Christmas/New Year 
period. Our last session this year will be on Wed December 
11th (where has the year gone!?) and we’ll start up again 
around the middle of January. 
If you’re interested in coming 
along, contact Neil Hopkins 0490 
830 641 for more information. 

Murrabit Remembrance Day 

The Murrabit Remembrance Day service was well attended 
with the service taking place at the Murrabit Cenotaph. The 
day commemorates the 19 men from Murrabit and District 
that served in World War I and II who didn't make it home to 
their families, friends and community. We also pay respect 
to all who have served. Stephen Monk did a splendid job as 
MC. Thank you to all who came along to the service, to the 
Murrabit Group School for laying poppies for each of the 
men killed in service and the Murrabit & District Lions Club 
for leading the service, providing morning tea and ensuring 
that the Cenotaph continues to be well maintained and 
looking wonderful year-round.  LEST WE FORGET.  
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Murrabit Group School 
A very busy term at Murrabit Group School. The 
students in Grade 3 and 4 had an adventure camp at 
Billabong Ranch Echuca. They had a great time, with 
the activities including orienteering, bush first aid, 
bungy trampolining, archery, dog training, horse 
grooming and whip cracking. They also enjoyed 
socialising with students from Koondrook, Gunbower 
and Leitchville Primary Schools. 
All our students visited Koondrook Primary School, 
with the Grade 2-6 students being entertained by Stig 
Weymess, a book narrator. Stig brought lots of 
laughter with his wacky sense of humour and no doubt 
encouraged the love of reading within the students. 
Our P/1 students completed a literacy activity with the 
students from Koondrook Primary School. 
A big highlight of the last few weeks was the making of 
the music video with Josh Arnold. Josh is a Golden 
Guitar winning performer who works with school 
groups throughout Australia, and he brought his magic 
to Murrabit Group School for two and a half days. The 
song titled, “Lift Each Other Up in Murrabit” is a 
very catchy tune and the video that goes with it 
captures the essence of our school and  community. 
We were very proud of our students and the way they 
participated in the Remembrance Day Ceremony on 
11 November. It is a wonderful ceremony that is put on 
by the community, very well supported by so many, 
and we thank the Koondrook and Barham RSL for 
their donation of poppies to all children and to Gary 
Napier for his visit to discuss the importance of the 
occasion with the children. 
Eve Murray participated in the State Athletics 
Championship recently and performed brilliantly, 
coming 4

th
 in discus. Eve had put in a lot of practice so 

she deserved such an excellent result. Well done Eve. 
We also have 4 boys competing in the Regional T20 
Cricket Championships. Kobe Teasdale, Hudson Hein, 
Xavier Hein and Evan McNeil have joined with boys 
from Kerang South to form a team that competed in 
Swan Hill on 13

 
November.  

Finally, a date for your diary: the School Concert is 
on the 12 December at the Murrabit Hall and we 
invite all parents, siblings, grandparents and 
community members to come along and celebrate the 
school year with us. Starting time is 6:30pm. 

Hall News 

The last community lunch for 
the year, a special Christmas 
lunch, will be held on 
Wednesday 27 November in 
the Hall. It’s a great chance to 
catch up, or to meet some 
new people, in a very friendly 
atmosphere. With a delicious 

2-course feed thrown in for just $10, why not think about 
coming along? Contact Community Care 4429 1900 to 
book. 
The Small Weaving session on 3 November was well 
attended with 18 small-weavers (the things they were 
weaving were small, not the weavers themselves!) and 
when I dropped in for a look they all seemed to be 
thoroughly enjoying themselves. 
The Cup Day event at the Hall had plenty of people, fashion 
and excitement. They tell me that young Pippy Morton 
knows a thing or two about horses and went home a very 
happy, and much wealthier, young lady! 
We held our Hall Committee AGM recently. Jeanette will 
continue as our Secretary/Treasurer (she’s done an 
amazing job this year) and I will continue as President for 
2025. Our committee members are Heather Laursen, 
Sharon McCalman, Kylie Leahy, Greg Gurnett, Kerry 
Crafter, Liz Hawe and Narelle O‘Donoghue. But if you 
couldn’t make it to the meeting and you’re interested in 
being involved feel free to contact me – the more, the 
merrier! 
We had a busy agenda with 15 items to discuss, while some 
of the main items from the night included: the decision to 
purchase new lightweight tables for use in the Hall; hire fees 
– which will remain very much the same for next year; 
putting lighting in the toilets on the east side of the Hall and 
hard-wiring the spotlight at the rear of the Hall for easy use 
for evening events. 
The Hall is available for hire and is a perfect venue for a 
wide range of functions, day or evening, and is extremely 
well-equipped. And we still have Yoga on Monday and 
Wednesday, and Line Dancing on Thursday every week. 
To hire the Hall or for more information, contact Neil 
Hopkins (Pres) 0490 830 641 or Jeanette Coulter (Sec/
Treas) 0458 572 331.  
Have a great month everyone! 
Neil Hopkins, President 

Murrabit Netball News 
The netball AGM was held on 12 November. Looking 
ahead our 2024/25 Executive Roles: President: Jenny 
Nethercote, Vice President: Travis Collier, Secretary: 
Lauren Morrow, Treasurer: Erica Cummins. Our 
general committee welcomed some new faces, and 
we are close to announcing 2025 coaches. Some 
lovely highlights at the end of season league vote 
count include the 2024 Fenton Perpetual Trophy - 
Murrabit Netball Club Champions. 

Individual accolades go to Georgia Carse U17’s Runners up 
B & F and MVP. Alexis McKnight, Runners Up B & F U14’s. 
New recruit Emelia Shannahan took out A grade Runners 
Up B & F and MVP. 
Special mention of praise to one of our long-standing 
committee members, congratulations to Erica Cummins, 
who received the highest honour at Murrabit Netball Club – 
Life membership! Erica was also the recipient of the 2024 
Les Pay Identity of the Year at league presentations. 
In the off-season Murrabit Netball Club is hoping to secure a 
grant to redevelop the netball courts. 
Christmas is just around the corner; and 
we are holding a festive Sunday brunch 
on 1 December at the Long Paddock, 
Koondrook. Please come along and 
enjoy the festivities. For those that 
cannot make the event, thank you for a 
wonderful year.  
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
President: Jenny Nethercote 
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Tennis Update 

We are well into the tennis season now, heading into 
round 6 this weekend, and have had some up and 
down results so far. It has taken us a bit to settle into 
the season, with a rough start and a couple of weeks 
that we were scratching for players. But we are 
getting our skates on now and getting a few wins on 
the board. 
Our two senior teams and junior team are all playing 
well. We are very lucky to have some new members 
this year. They have slipped nicely into our team and 
are playing some good tennis.  

The juniors have been playing terrific tennis and 
showing off what they are learning each week in their 
Thursday night coaching sessions. We have a huge 
squad of 18 juniors for Saturday comp, fantastic 
numbers for our small club. The kids have a great 
time and love playing tennis with their friends, as well 
as the friends they have made from the opposition 
teams. 
Thursday night training is on every week. Anyone is 
welcome to come down to the courts on a Thursday 
night for a social hit and catch-up. We have plenty of 
spare racquets. The bar is open and a BBQ is usually 
available. 
Our very popular junior coaching program is going 
strong with plenty 
of kids turning up 
each Thursday 
night. It's not too 
late to join in if 
there are any other 
kids keen to come 
and have a go at 
tennis. Starts at 6 pm each Thursday night. 
The junior Hot Shots program is open to children from 
age 3. The children have a great time with coaches 
Sally and Belle, playing fun games and learning the 
basic hitting techniques. 
The older group, coached by Simon, focus on a 
different aspect each week and he is working on 
refining their skills. Each coaching session is followed 
up with the kids each playing a set. 
Our coaching programs will finish up before 
Christmas. Breakup night details to come. 
Go Murrabit! 
Ang Morton 

Murrabit Lions News 
Julie Madden’s Frocktober event on 31 October 
was an amazing success with a huge 
attendance (over 120 people) and a fantastic 
night had by all. The Murrabit Complex looked 

fabulous, the outfits were glamorous – none more than the 
lady of the moment, Julie Madden - and the meal provided by 
the Ladies of Murrabit Art and Culture Group and the dessert 
by the Lions was absolutely unbelievable. A highlight of the 
night was Julie and Mark’s “Dirty dance”. Look out Patrick 
Swayze, there’s a new man in town! We would really like to 
thank everyone who helped or supported the night which was 
in aid of raising funds to help the battle with Ovarian cancer. 
We held the Remembrance Day service at the Murrabit 
Cenotaph on Monday 11 November. It was a lovely service 
with the students from Murrabit Group School shining with 
their calm, respectful behaviour throughout the morning. 
Pattie and Lyn did a beautiful job of the wreaths, Stephen 
Monk was an excellent MC, Lyn got the music to work without 
a hitch and the morning tea, as always, was amazing. Thank 
you to everyone who was able to attend. 
Our November Dinner meeting will be held on Tuesday 26 
November at the Murrabit Golf Club, 6.30pm for 7pm. Our 
guest speaker will be Peter McDonald, the pilot (not our 
local bloke) – even though our Pete would be very 
entertaining. Kerang Guides Support group are catering so 
you can be assured of a fantastic meal! You don’t have to be 
a Lion to come along; everyone is welcome - give us a ring, 
you won’t be sorry! 
It’s been an extremely busy past 6 weeks or so and we’ll be 
finishing the year with our Christmas Break-up Dinner. It will 
be held at Mates Hotel, Koondrook on Tuesday 10 December. 
And there is the December market still to come! 
We are very much a local community club with our efforts 
focused on helping local people and groups. We’d love to 
have you join us!! If you are new to our district or are 
interested in becoming involved in Lions and helping our 
community, please contact membership Chairman Bill Hazen 
on 54572213 or President Neil Hopkins on 0490 830 641. 
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TA & DL 

THOMSON PLUMBING
(Formerly Gary Napier Plumbing) 

Troy 0427 570 310 Donna 0458 570 310 
     Licence No. VIC - 37387    NSW - 238436C 

   Email: dt.thomson@hotmail.com  

                                              

                

 

 

 

Stock feeds, Hardware, Plumbing, Seed, Fertiliser, Gates, 

Fencing, Elgas, Chemicals, Hay & Silage supplies, Fuel, Oils, 

Pet food, Clothing, Gardening, Animal health, Dairy needs,  

Irrigation & much, much more. 

Your One Stop Shop 
 

Ph.5457 2235 www.murrabittrading.com 

ANDREW LEAHY EARTHMOVING  

Specialising in  

Irrigation layout also Ploughing,  

Smudging & Ripping 

Ph. Andrew 54 57 2368 or  

0408 500 875 

 

SCOTT MCNEIL 
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 

 

918 Myall Road, Myall VIC  3579 

5457 0304   

0419 561 126 
 

Licence No.  Vic 14011   NSW 173404C 

CR & CA Thompson 

Fencing Contractors 
 

Specialising in all types  

of farm fencing. 

For enquiries phone 

Colin: 0407 865 276  or Cathy: 0427 683 428 

Golden Rivers Electrical Pty Ltd 

Greg Maher 

20 Gonn Avenue, Murrabit VIC  

0408 500 988  

Murrabit & District  
Business Directory 

 

Advertise your business on this page for 

$10 for a small ad or $15 for a larger ad. 

Send details to murrabit1@bigpond.com 

 


